BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

March 13, 2017
“MINUTES”
Present:  Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne, Phil Visintainer
Absent: Charles Gotta
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Martin Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Deputy Fire Marshal Joe Guest, Fire Fighters Ken Royce, Dan Burdick  and Charles Spakowski
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the February 13, 2017 regular meeting was made by Mr. Visintainer and seconded by Mr. Germain. Voted 2-0-2 with Chairman Salafia and Mr. Hurne abstaining.
Public Remarks:  Dan Burdick stated that there are some proposed changes to the by-laws, which will be presented to the Commission after the membership vote takes place. There is a clarification on the definition of “fire apparatus” and requirements for Officers to have a license to drive. Also, the Fire Police were changed from being elected to being appointed by the Chief. 
Rick Stansfield of ACG was present. At this time Chairman Salafia moved item 9a) Awards Program 2016 to this point on the agenda.

Awards Program 2016: Mr. Stansfield presented the report on the awards program for 2016, with an explanation of fund performance. He reviewed amounts for awards, bonuses, payouts, etc. and provided paper statements that will be mailed to members.
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   None
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes.
Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes. 
Communications: The budget meeting will be Thursday at 6:15 at the Town Hall for the FD budget.
Unfinished Business:  
A) Ladder Truck: The truck is at Co#1 as of the date of this meeting after having the punch list worked on by Firematic. Training was provided by Pierce the first weekend in March. Now, mounting will be finished and the Dept. will be working on getting it into service. The wet down ceremony will occur when the weather improves.
B) Code Compliance: Work is ongoing. Fire Marshal Klotzbier set a deadline of April 1, 2017 for it to be completed. The contractor is aware of this deadline.
C) Awards Program Possible Changes: There was a discussion of the changes that had been proposed during the February meeting by the three Chiefs. Ultimately, a tiered system was proposed, with members able to be awarded at 15%, but also with members that make a larger percentage of the calls being awarded more than those at the lower threshold. There was discussion of the award amounts being raised as well. The awards program’s effectiveness as a retention tool was discussed as well. This item will be revisited during the April meeting, and once a proposal is written up, the Commission will take it to the Town Council for approval. The last time changes were made to the program by the Council was in 2009. Death benefit payouts were also discussed with the possibility being raised that those that pass away before vesting could have the money paid to a beneficiary. Vesting structure was discussed as well. Chairman Salafia will ask to have the Town’s attorney look at any proposal before implementation. 
New Business: None
Executive Session to Discuss Firefighter’s Worker’s Comp: Mr. Germain made a motion to go into executive session at 7:49 P.M. Second by Mr. Hurne. Voted 4-0 in favor.
During executive session no votes were taken. Motion made, seconded and carried to adjourn executive session.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Mr. Visintainer and seconded by Mr. Hurne to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 P.M.  Voted 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
